
TOWN OF DEERFIELD
TOWN BOARD MEETING
April 10, 2017

Supervisor Mike Schlobohm called the meeting to order at 7:01 p.m.  Those in attendance were:   Supervisors Dennis Mandt, Dan Kelly, Brian Berninger, Nick Brattlie, Treasurer Korby Holzhueter, Clerk Kim Grob, Patrolman Al Pulvermacher and five attendees.

Nick Brattlie motion to approve the March 13 minutes as written.  Dennis Mandt second the motion.  Mike Schlobohm abstained four ayes.  Motion carried.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Public Comment:  Mike Schlobohm thanked everyone who ran for offices.  Jim Maple asked about the bulk pick up from Advanced Disposal. 


Business
a. Discussion & possible action on vacating the Ed Schroeder driveway that is located off of Bannon Road.
Mike Schlobohm reported that Mike Rumpf, Town Attorney gave approval of legal consent to the vacating of the Ed Schroeder driveway.  Mike Schlobohm made a motion to approve the vacating the Ed Schroeder driveway on Bannon Road.  Nick Brattlie second the motion.  All ayes.  Motion carried. 

b. Discussion & possible action regarding monetary donation to the Glacial Drumlin United Soccer Club.
Item postponed.

c. Discussion and possible action for the town to purchase two solar-powered radar speed signs as recommended by Dane County Sheriff Department. 
Brian Berninger reported he has not heard from the organizations he contacted regarding help with the funding of the signs.  Item dropped from further discussion.

d. Discussion & possible action on County Ordinance Amendment (OA) #83 – Regarding authorizing electronic signs in the A-1EX Exclusive Agricultural District.
Dennis Mandt expressed he feels it would distract people with their driving.  Dennis Mandt made a motion to oppose the electronic signs in the A-1EX Exclusive Agricultural District.  Dan Kelly second the motion.  All ayes.  Motion carried.

e. Treasurer Report
General Account Balance:	                   $32,812.46
Money Market Balance:		                    $452,081.13
Deerfield Real Estate Balance:                          $0
Certificate of Deposit:		                         $17,359.33
Nick Brattlie made a motion to approve the March Treasurer’s report.  Dennis Mandt second the motion.  All aye’s.  Motion carried.
Nick Brattlie made a motion to approve the attorney bill for services in January 2017.  Brian Berninger second the motion.  All ayes.  Motion carried.

Deputy Sheriff Heidi Studnicks was present to give a brief report of town patrolling.


Clerk’s Report – UW Extension upcoming training courses, update of Dane County Directory.  Kim informed the board that Wisconsin is requiring building inspectors to submit reports on-line starting January 1, 2018.  The notification from WI Dept. Safety & Professional Services was forwarded to Tom Viken.   

Road Updates/Discussions from Patrolmen
Bridges – Report from Dane County gives small repairs that are needed.
Roads – More crack filling and seal coating for this summer.
People from the village are dropping off at the town dump.  It was agreed that the dump be open from 7:00 a.m. -  3:30 p.m. during the week.

Agenda for May
Public Comment
Update on Clerk position


Nick Brattlie made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:56 p.m.  Dan Kelly second the motion.  All aye’s.  Motion carried.

Town of Deerfield
Kim Grob, Clerk
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